INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY, MARYLAND

ZONING HEARING EXAMINER OFFICE County Administration Building, Room L200 Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772 (301) 952-3644 (301) 951-5178 Fax

TO: Jackie Brown, Director

Planning, Housing, and Economic Development

FROM: Maurene Epps McNeil, Chief

Zoning Hearing Examiner

DATE: February 3, 2021

RE: CB- 3-2021

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this legislation. The bill will permit a newly defined use – "Qualified Data Center" – by right in several zones. I offer the following revisions to the bills.

- 1. Remove the standards from the definition and insert them in the appropriate sections as additional regulations for the use.
- 2. Remove the additional standards in the footnotes and move them to the same sections noted above.
- 3. This bill will allow the use without an opportunity for Detailed Site Plan review. Accordingly, the sponsor should consider minimum setbacks from adjacent properties, especially those that are developed with residential uses, and clarify that the use must meet the provisions of the Landscape Manual, to minimize and adverse impact.